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Little children, let us not love in word or talk but in deed and in truth. 
1 John 3:18 

This week’s value: Truthfulness 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
This week in school we have looked at the King’s 

Coronation. In Thursday’s assembly, Michelle taught the 

children about the importance of the Coronation and 

what it will look like. Francesca in Year 2 was our king 

with our two bishops Elliot and Ollie supporting her. We 

learnt about how the new sovereign will be anointed on 

his head, hands and heart with holy oil and that King 

Charles will take the titles of Defender of the Faith and 

Supreme Governor of the Church of England.  

 

On Friday we held our own celebration, and although the 

weather wasn’t what we were hoping for we were still 

able to have a lovely time. The children in their red, white 

and blue wore the crowns that they had made in class, 

parents joined us for an indoor picnic, the National 

Anthem was sung and fun and games were had by all.  

Thank you to everyone for sending in food and joining us 

for a right royal feast. There was some food left over, 

which we are going to donate to the foodbank.  

 

Next week, our Year 6 children will sit their SATs tests. 

We will be starting each day with a cooked breakfast to 

make sure our tummies are full and our brains ready to 

go into action! Good luck Year 6, you will be fabulous! 

In Year 2 over the next two weeks our younger children 

will be putting their Secret Agent Training to the test to 

show what they have learnt. We also wish them good 

luck.  

Finally, please see the last page of the newsletter as 

Barney’s Scout Leader shares his amazing achievement.  

 
I hope that you have a lovely Bank Holiday weekend. 
 
Mrs Fletcher 

Dates for your diary 
 
 
Monday 8th May 
Bank Holiday in honour of King’s Coronation 
 

Monday 15th May 
Tempest Photographers – Sports Teams and Animal 
Monitors 
 

Tuesday 9th – Friday 12th May 
Year 6 SATs 
 

Friday 19th May 
Year 2 Surprise trip 
 

Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June 
Half term 
 

Thursday 8th June 
Royal Cornwall Show – KS2 
 

Friday 16th June 
KS1 Rock pooling Trip 
 

Wednesday 28th June 
Sports Day 
Bag to School Collection (more information to follow) 
 

Wednesday 19th July 
Leavers’ Service   

 
 
 
Izzy, Lucia, Jess, Elin and 
Malaika representing East 
Cornwall Under 11 girls 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

 



Sports Report 

SE Cornwall Girls Football League 

Well done to our amazing girls team who beat a spirited Dobwalls team 12-0 on Wednesday meaning 

they have won the League, winning all 6 games, scoring 41 goals and conceding 0. Well done to all 

involved! 

 

Rosewarne Cup Semi Final 

After the girls’ match we hosted Mount Charles. In a very close game it was all square at 1-1 at full 

time. In extra time Mount Charles scored early in the second half and held on for the win. Hard luck 

boys but they have a chance for more silverware on Friday when they travel to St Agnes to play Mount 

Hawke in the County 9 a side Final. Good luck! 

Achievement Awards 
 
Jaxon in Reception Class deserves the achievement 
award for his continuous efforts in class. He has 
been trying really hard with his reading and writing 
and is a superstar, well done Jaxon.  
 
Benjamin in Year 1 has been brave with his 
swimming lessons and shown courage in getting in 
the water and learning important skills whilst 
having fun with his group. Keep up the great effort 
Benji!  
 
Albie in Year 2 has worked so hard on his writing 

and has produced such a fantastic story about the 

owl who was afraid of the dark. He has made 

amazing progress!! 

 
Harper in Year 3 for her continued efforts over all 
subjects. Harper's work ethic is fantastic and this 
shows in her achievements - keep up the good 
work Harper. 
 
Isabelle in Year 4 always tries her best and has 
worked really hard in Maths this week achieving 
her White Award.  Well done Isabelle! 
 
Francesca in Year 5 is a fantastic writer. She has 
written creative and thoughtful ideas for the story 
One Small Step. 
 
Codi in Year 6 approaches every situation with a 
positive mindset and always gives 100% even when 
challenged with tricky problem-solving 
calculations.  He really wants to do well and he will 
as he is determined and resilient.  Keep up the 

good work Codi 😊 
 

Value Awards 
 

Harry in Reception Class deserves the value of 
truthfulness. Harry always tries hard to tell the 
truth, even if he knows he has done something 
wrong. He tries hard to be honest and knows this is 
the right thing to do. Well done Harry.  
 
This week's value award for truthfulness goes to 
Freya in Year 1 who is a kind and honest friend and 
can be counted on to be a truthful classmate and 
make the right choices. A royal effort Freya! 
 
Rosie in Year 2 is such a lovely kind and caring girl 
who always tells the truth and knows how 
important this is. She is such a fantastic friend and 
helps others make the right choices too. 
  
Eliza in Year 3 is a very trustworthy and truthful 
young girl.  She can always be relied upon and she 
is a fantastic example of this value and many 
others. 
 
Isla in Year 4 is a lovely and polite member of the 
class who can also be relied upon to always tell the 
truth.  Well done Isla! 
 
Aaliyah in Year 5 is a truthful member of our class 
and can always be relied on to be honest with her 
classmates.  
 
The values award goes to Zach W in Year 6 who 
Mrs Williams knows she can rely on to be honest, 
accurate and truthful all the time.  He is a lovely 
role model for the school as well as being a kind 
and caring friend.  Well done Zach. 
 
 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 have been determined and resilient 

learners this week.  We have worked 

together to go through any tricky areas for 

SATs and they are saying they are ready and 

looking forward to their breakfasts next 

week.  They are getting into the Coronation 

spirit, making crowns for the party and 

board games to play with parents during the 

afternoon.  They deserve a well earned rest 

this weekend and some down time to enjoy 

the King’s Coronation.  Well done Year 6! 

After a lovely bank holiday weekend, Year 4 came 

to school on Tuesday to enthusiastically write their 

explanation texts on food chains...they have all 

demonstrated not only an amazing understanding 

of the science, but also of the features of this text 

type. The children should also be praised for 

handling our PSHE lessons so sensibly, sensitively 

and showing great support to one another - well 

done. Making crowns for the Coronation has also 

been a highlight of the week. 

 

This week Year 1 have been learning 

about London, Westminster Abbey 

and where the King lives. They have 

also been practising the National 

anthem and making special hats for 

the Coronation. 

In English, Year 5 have finished their narrative One Small Step and have planned their independent 

writing. In Maths, we have been rounding decimals to whole numbers. In Music, we enjoyed singing and 

playing the ukelele. During PSHE we discussed how to be responsible when being part of an online 

community. We have also been getting ready for our Coronation Celebration by creating crowns, bunting 

and a class collage. Finally in Design and Technology the children have been finishing off their designs, 

choosing resources and starting to sew their individual parts of the sash for the Royal Cornwall Show. 

This week in Year 3 we learned how a river is 

formed and we recreated this in the woods 

using natural materials and water.  We also 

started our new English story about the 

Mousehole cat.  We have enjoyed our learning 

and celebrations for the King’s Coronation and 

made beautiful crowns. 

This week Reception class have been 

busy practising their number bonds to 

5 and learning about fables and the 

meanings they have. They have also 

been getting ready for the King’s 

Coronation by making crowns and 

writing party lists.  

 

This week Year 2 have been busy writing their own 

story about the Owl who was afraid of the dark as well 

as being amazing at finding fractions of amounts. They 

went into the woods and thought about what was 

unique and special about their friends. They wrote and 

drew pictures of their friends which the children then 

took home to remind them how special and unique 

they are in God’s eyes. The children also began their 

books on Kenya as well as having fun outside playing 

cricket. They are really looking forward to the 

Coronation party!! 



    Photo Gallery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Coast to Coast Challenge Hike 2023 

 

 

 

On Friday 28th April, Barney in Year 6 joined together with 5 other Scouts from the 2nd Saltash Tamar Scout 

Troop, to participate in this year’s Cornwall Scouts annual Coast to Coast Challenge Hike. 

Following a different course every year, the fundamental element of the hike each year never changes, that 

is, participants must travel on foot, navigating their way, mainly off roads, from one coast of the county to 

the other at roughly the mid-point. Teams cover a distance of approximately 30 ‘country’ often muddy miles! 

After spending Friday evening under canvas, an early start of 0530 for breakfast awaited Barney and his 

team before being transported to the start of their epic journey on the south coast of Cornwall, at Par 

beach. 

With registration complete, their route initially took them through areas of Cornwall’s China Clay mining 
heritage by following dis-used tramways up into the beautiful Luxulyan valley, where they joined the Saint’s 
Way, a probable route used by early Christian traveller’s making their way from Ireland to Europe and thus 
avoiding the risky sea voyage around Land’s End. 
 

Picking up the Camel trail, the route took them to their overnight camping stop, near Pencarrow House, 

where they refuelled and rested overnight before continuing again the following morning. 

Sunday, teams made their way across the countryside up onto the Atlantic coast in north Cornwall, finally 

reaching their goal and destination of the seaside fishing village of Port Isaac. 

Barney has shown incredible courage and resilience, attending all the training weekends in order to 

achieve success! 

He successfully completed the 30 miles (in excess of 65000 steps) in 15 hours and 3 minutes! 

His unwavering determination is inspiring and hopefully his achievement will encourage others to attain the 

goals in life they set out to achieve! 

Keith Child 

2nd Saltash Tamar Troop Scouts 


